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143115 BRAGA PAUL J

DOB: 01/08/1988 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Braga in October 2015 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
duration of his parole. This is with regular attendance at
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He must also be
on
GPS for a period of one year and he should xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period of unemployment
Mr. Braga should engage in twenty hours of community
service weekly. This parole is contingent upon him being
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
courses in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD: 4/15/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto ABSENT:
Rickman

535229 BUCCI ANTHONY L JR

DOB: 05/12/1983 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Bucci in June 2015 to a
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
duration of his parole. This is with GPS for the duration
of his parole, as well as participation in xxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
community. The Board recommends that he have xxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x.
During any period of unemployment Mr. Bucci is to engage in

20 hours of community service per week. This parole is
contingent upon Mr. Bucci remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational courses in which he
is currently enrolled. (GTD: 1/30/16 ) MEDIUM VOTE: YES:
Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto ABSENT: Rickman

524709 CANNON JAMES R

DOB: 04/27/1969 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Cannon in May 2016 to GPS for
a period of one year. Although xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
to parole, the reason for the long staggered date is to
provide sufficient xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in light of
the nature of this offense. Conditions of parole include

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as
specified

by

permit,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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approval of his parole officer. During any period of
unemployment Mr. Cannon is to perform twenty hours of
community service per week. This parole is contingent
upon Mr. Cannon remaining booking free, and remaining in
any program or educational courses in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 3/3/19) MEDIUM YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto ABSENT: Rickman

119623 HERNANDEZ JASON

DOB: 07/06/1983 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Hernandez in August 2015 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole. He
should be on GPS for the duration of his parole and write
to the Chairperson about his progress every two months.
During any period of unemployment he should engage in
twenty hours of community service per week. This parole is
contingent upon Mr. Hernandez remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational courses in which he
is now enrolled. MEDIUM YES: Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto
ABSENT: Rickman

150568 MASTRONARDI JANET

DOB: 07/02/1960 - PAROLED

The Board believes the release criteria has been met based
on the insight, restitution reparations and xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
engaged in by Ms. Mastronardi. The Board votes to parole
her in November 2015 to Straight Parole. The conditions of
that parole will include continued xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. She is gainfully employed but
for any period of unemployment while on parole she must
engage in twenty hours of community service per week.
Please note Mr. Rickman dissents based on the nature of the
crime (embezzlement multiple times) against an elderly
person. (GTD: 9/26/16) VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto DISSENT: Rickman

080270 PELLAND JOHN W

DOB: 10/27/1969 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Pelland to xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx consistent with that which is outlined by
the
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
This

should

include

any

requirement

to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the
community,

and

also

an

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in the community. Unless it is
a
barrier to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx his parole
should
include GPS for the duration of his sentence. This parole
is contingent upon Mr. Pelland remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational courses in which he

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 05/22/15
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: MAY 13, 2015

PAGE:

3

PAROLED
is currently enrolled. (GTD: 1/6/16) MEDIUM MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Rickman

126776 RYLAH SHANE W

DOB: 08/04/1983 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Rylah in June 2015 to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
with

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxx
the duration of his parole. This is with GPS for the
duration of his parole, as well as the engagement of a
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Mr.
Rickman
dissents based on the nature of the offense and Mr. Rylah's
criminial history he does not believe he is a good
candidate for parole. (GTD: 5/26/16 ) MEDIUM VOTE: YES:

Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto DISSENT: Rickman

RESCINDED

136521 FREEMAN WILLIAM L

DOB: 09/30/1989 - RESCINDED

The Board reviewed its earlier grant of parole for Mr.
Freeman

and

based

on

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
months, as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board votes to
rescind his previously granted parole. Based on the xxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he should flatten his sentence. (GTD:
2/19/16) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS- PRESENT; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto,Rickman

DENIED

071112 CRONSHAW CHRISTOPHER C DOB: 03/01/1966 - DENIED
The Board votes to deny parole based on his extensive and
significant record for domestic violence as well as the
degree of violence used in the instant offense. In
addition, Mr. Cronshaw has not been able to take

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
will deny him at this time but reconsider him in six months

(11/2015). We strongly recommend him for xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx prior to his next hearing if
possible. (GTD: 11/7/16) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto ABSENT: Rickman

131947 GUERRERO MAXIMO A

DOB: 11/05/1953 - DENIED

Mr. Guerrero has a post-conviction relief matter pending
challenging his conviction on the basis of ineffective
assistance at trial. Notwithstanding he chooses to go
forward with his parole hearing on the merits. He maintains

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 05/22/15
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: MAY 13, 2015

PAGE:

4

DENIED
his innocence of these charges and says the only thing that
he did wrong was discipline the children. The Board is not
in the position to retry the case and does note believe he
presented information to dispel the decision of his jury or
appellate court. In light of the nature and seriousness of
this offense, including multiple counts against a
vulnerable victim the Board denies parole. To parole Mr.

Guerrero under these circumstances would not only
depreciate the seriousness of his offense, but promote
disrespect for the law. We will reconsider him in two years
(5/2017). (GTD: 9/16/25 ) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto ABSENT: Rickman

144288 KLOTZ MATTHEW H

DOB: 03/04/1984 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole at this time in light of the
nature and seriousness of the offense, including the use of
a weapon and impact on the victim, as well as the fact that
he has had multiple charges. The Board does commend Mr.
Klotz on his presentation and insight, but believes to
parole him at this stage would undermine the seriousness of
the offense. The board would like to hear details on his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and do not believe his current
plan is adequate. Reconsideration in nine months. (2/2015)
Mr. Rickman dissents on the reconsideration date as he
would have seem Mr. Klotz in one year. (GTD: 10/19/19)
MEDIUM VOTE:YES: Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto DISSENT:
Rickman

147040 MANDEVILLE ALEXANDER J DOB: 02/19/1994 - DENIED
The Board denies parole based on the seriousness of his
offense including the use of a weapon as well as acts in
concert with others and the fact that he was out on bail at
the time that he committed the robbery offense. The Board

believes that to parole Mr. Mandeville at this stage under
these circumstances would depreciate the seriousness of his
offenses and promote disrespect for the law. The Board
commends
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
to continue and present xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in nine months (2/2016).
(GTD: 12/8/18) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto ABSENT: Rickman

066760 PERRY WALTER A JR

DOB: 11/08/1954 - DENIED

The Board considered the serious nature of the offense, as
well as Mr. Perry's description of the crime and discussion
of the murder. In light of the fact that this is an
offense of the highest severity, which included the loss of
life of an innocent child of tender years and
vulnerability, and the limited insight displayed Mr. Perry
during hearing in that he did not admit his full
contribution to the crimes (describing the event as an
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accident at times), he minimized his level of violence
striking the child with a stick, failed to appreciate the
contribution of his rage, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board
has concerns that if he does not appreciate full insight
into what he did he poses a safety risk to the community.
Under these circumstances the Board does not believe parole
is appropriate at this time as it would depreciate the
seriousness of the offense and promote disrespect for the
law. The Board strongly recommends that Mr. Perry xxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and we will reconsider him in
two
years (5/2017). (GTD: LIFE) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Rickman

055065 SPIVEY CLARENCE E

DOB: 12/17/1952 - DENIED

In light of the seriousness of his criminal history and
violent nature of his offenses, which include several
capital offenses, as well as his prior opportunity on
parole and subsequent commission of an additional felony
while out on parole, the Board believes that to parole Mr.
Spivey at this time would depreciate the seriousness of his
criminal history and record and promote disrespect for the
law. In addition the Board is not convinced based on the
totality of this record, that he would remain at liberty

without violating the law. The Board commends Mr. Spivey
for xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and encourages him to
continue the same. We will reconsider him in twelve months
(5/2016) (GTD: 6/24/21) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto ABSENT: Rickman

